
                                                                                 

 

CTE Board Report 12/13/2018 

Program Updates 

● Mr. Duff’s Criminal Justice classes are currently becoming certified in First Aide, CPR and AED. This                

means that they will now need to renew this certification every 2 years. 

● Criminal Justice students had a visit from a Kellogg Community College rep. They have Police Academy                

on site that our students are able to take advantage of this next school year (graduating seniors). 

● The students are busy continuing with the inside work at the house. Heating, ventilation, and air                

conditioning (HVAC) education is still being worked on along with the electrical wiring at the house.  

● CyberPatriot is starting and students involved are expected to problem solve many threats. December              

8th is the next round and the plan is to do this round at the HACC because the internet is much faster! 

● Counselors and administrators in the county received the current articulation agreements for students             

who successfully complete their 2 year program here at HACC. They are able to earn from 5 to 33                   

credits, depending on the program, toward certifications and/or college degrees. 

● MIAT College of Technology came to visit the Engineering students about their campus offerings in               

Canton, MI. They offer aviation technology, welding, electromechanical, windpower, HAVCR and           

energy technologies certifications.  

● Health Sciences is having their Advisory Committee meeting in the near future to discuss the               

community needs in healthcare. We are fortunate to have such great support from the hospital, the                

Medical Care Facility, and local parents and private practitioners. 

 

Program Donation: 

Mr. Boggs had a visit from Representative Leutheuser and a representative from AT&T, Andy Solon. Mr. Tobar                 

and Mrs. Steel attended the “ceremony” as well. AT&T awarded the Cybersecurity program a check for $5000                 

as a donation to the program. We are all very grateful for the financial assistance and for Mr. Boggs have the                     

“salesman” ability he does in soliciting funding for his program! 

 

Marshall Plan Application Update:  

Our Marshall Plan application was not accepted to move from the talent agreement phase to the final phase                  

of round 1. We got 77 points and a minimum of 80 were needed to move forward. We will be taking                     

feedback and revising the plan and re-submitting during round 2 of funding. I have been told that since we                   

already have an approved concept, our first phase of round 2 submission will be the talent agreement phase                  

directly.  Now let's just hope Marshall Plan funding still exists after the change in leadership.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018-2019 ENROLLMENT UPDATES 



 

 

PROGRAM 
AM SESSION  

NUMBERS 

PM SESSION  

NUMBERS 

CRIMINAL 

JUSTICE/PUBLIC 

SAFETY 

18 18 

CONSTRUCTION 

TRADES 
18 17 

ENGINEERING/CA

DD/ADVANCED 

MFTG. 

17 16 

2ND YEAR  

HEALTH SCIENCES 
9 11 

1ST YEAR HEALTH   

SCIENCES 
22 15 

WELDING 18 16 

CYBERSECURITY 19 10 

   

TOTALS 121 103 

 

TOTAL: 224 students, up from 203 at the end of the school year 2017/2018. 

 

Please remember that you are welcome to visit the HACC at any time!  


